

## Superintendent's Report

Dr. Will Hoffman, Superintendent

September 30, 2022

## IN THIS ISSUE:

- Board Meeting Update
- Board Honors TOY Recipients
- Doc Rob Honorary MCS Principal of the Year
- Fall Clean-Up Initiative

## **DATES TO REMEMBER:**

10/24/22 Board Meeting

Mars Hill Anderson Rosenwald

School

Closed 5:00 PM Work 5:30 PM

Open 5:30 PM 6:00 PM

## **Attachments:**

Academic Calendar 2022-23 Revision 9/26/22

MCS Promotional Brochure

Madison County Schools

Mission



The students of Madison
County Schools will have
meaningful experiences and
valuable academic
preparation to ensure a
brighter future.

Board Meeting Update: The Board met Monday, September 26<sup>th</sup> at Madison Early College High School for their regularly scheduled meeting. The Board approved personnel, Mount Olive Cemetery Trustees, Bid for Madison High School's stadium, and the Academic Calendar 2022-23 Revision. November 8<sup>th</sup> will now be an optional teacher workday due to some schools being used as election day polling sites. Mrs. Willa Wyatt presented the Mars Hill Anderson Rosenwald School History book. A copy was given to each Board member and will soon be offered for sale to the public. The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held Monday, October 24<sup>th</sup> at the Mars Hill Anderson Rosenwald School.

**Board Honors TOY Recipients:** The Board honored the Teacher of the Year recipients at the meeting and presented each recipient with a plaque and gift basket. We are grateful for the leadership of these outstanding teachers who have been recognized by their peers for their excellence and who are Making It Happen every day in our schools. Congratulations to Mrs. Ray for being selected as our Madison County Schools' Teacher of the Year.

Brush Creek Elementary Hot Springs Elementary Mars Hill Elementary Madison Middle School Madison Early College High School Madison High School Joy Allen Alisha King Megan McKinney Cristy Price Linda Ammons Rachael Ray

Doc Rob Honorary MCS Principal of the Year: Our principals voted this year for



Dr. David Robinson to receive the MCS Principal of the Year award. We cherish the memory of Dr. Robinson, and there is not a day that goes by that we don't think about him, his leadership and his dedication to students. David's memory continues to challenge us with a simple question that keeps us all moving forward – "What are you going to do with the time that you are given?" We thank his wife Wanda, his mother Shelby and family members for accepting the award last night. We will post a picture of Dr. Robinson and the 2022-2023 Principal of the Year plaque

in central office this year as a tribute to our friend and colleague, and to honor his legacy of leadership in our school district.

Fall Clean-Up Initiative: Madison Early College High School students participated in the county wide and state wide Adopt a Highway Fall Clean-Up initiative. The litter clean-up takes place annually along the road designated in memory of Mr. Adam Worley. Scott Whitney, teacher, stated "They did a great job honoring Mr. Adam Worley, MECHS and MCS."



In compliance with federal law, NC Public Schools administers all state-operated educational programs, employment activities and admissions without discrimination because of race, religion, national or ethnic origin, color, age, military service, disability, or gender, except where exemption is appropriate and allowed by law